Comments Submitted by K. Sappenfield, Chair, WGQ Contracts Subcommittee
-----Original Message-----
From: Keith Sappenfield
Sent: Friday, October 23, 2015 7:58 AM
Subject: RE: NAESB Wholesale Gas Quadrant Request for Formal Comments on Recommendation to Request R15003 – Due November 4, 2015

Dear NAESB Office:

As a member of NAESB, I submit the following comments on the subject recommendation for the WGQ Executive committee's discussion and consideration.

1.   The proposed subject recommendation is to revise the NAESB Disclaimer provision in the NAESB Base Contract to include a copyright notice section.

2.   Most, if not all, of NAESB WGQ contract standards and models, and other NAESB standards include a NAESB Disclaimer provision.

3.  I recommend that the WGQ Executive Committee revise all WGQ Contract standards and models, and other NAESB standards that contain a NAESB Disclaimer provision to add the attached language to the Disclaimer provision, modified as necessary for the specific NAESB Standard or Contract whose Disclaimer provision is being revised.  See attach recommended added language dated October 23, 2015.

Thanks
Keith
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Keith M. Sappenfield, II



October 23, 2015
Keith M. Sappenfield, II
Chair NAESB WGQ Contracts Subcommittee 

RE:  Comments on NAESB WGQ Contracts Recommendation R15003
Recommendation for revisions to NAESB WGQ Contracts and Standards with NAESB Disclaimer provisions

Recommended provision to be added to NAESB Disclaimers:
The copyright in this [Contract or short name for NAESB Standard/Contract] is owned by NAESB, and market participants are encouraged to review NAESB Copyright Policy and Companies with Access to NAESB Standards under the Copyright Policy posted by NAESB on its website at https://www.naesb.org/pdf2/copyright.pdf .  Please review this posting and if your company’s name is not listed as having access, please obtain access by contacting the NAESB Office per the contact information in the Copyright Policy.

